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DR R K BATRA 
Patient Reference Group

Meeting Minutes, Tuesday 26th July 2016
Present:


 Dr S D’Souza; TK-Patient; SK-Patient; BC-Patient; AL- Patient;  JJ- Patient
K S- patient; Julie Schofield-Health Care Assistant;  Karen Prince- Practice manger; Cheryl Conner-Practice nurse; Shelley Jones-Office manager; Jane Twitchett-Secretary
1. Welcome and Introductions
Karen welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them for attending. 
2. Ground Rules
Those attending were reminded of the following ground rules - 
a. This Patient Reference Group should represent the views of the Practice population rather

      than specific issues.

b. Patients should bring their opinions with a view to representing patients.  
c. The meeting is not for individual complaints.  
d. All views are noted and everything is confidential
If patients have individual complaints they should feel free to see the Practice Manager afterwards.  The aim of the Group is to move the Surgery forward in a positive way.  

3. Approval of Minutes
The previous minutes were approved. 
4. CQC visit
Karen thanked all the patients who attended for an interview with the CQC. They said the inspector was very fair. The feedback we got from our patients in the anonymous box was very good. We were advised on the day that there were no major concerns, but there are improvements to be made including to record more of our significant events and use Datix more. All our practice meetings either clinical or administrative have to be recorded and emailed to all staff. Our recruitment procedure also needs improvement. The results of the visit are still pending and can take up to 10 weeks.
5.  Morley hub update
Saturday morning appointments are still available. We have 3 appointments every Saturday. We have noticed they are not all used at present but maybe this is because we now have Dr D’Souza and we have 5 extra appointments every day. The appointments may be used more in winter. The service may extend to Sundays as well in the future along with nurse appointments for routine health checks. This is still to be confirmed by CCG.
6. Appointments

Dr D’Souza joined us in April so we now have 2 doctors in on a Monday plus 5 extra appointments every day. Appointments can be booked online.
7. AOB
Electronic prescribing is working well from our end. 
Pharmacy 2U is a new online pharmacy which signs patients up. They are taking the patients word for what medication they take and not checking out themselves!

Pharmacy first is up and running again. We have a list of all the ailments which are treated. This is a service available for patients who are exempt from paying for their prescriptions.
SK asked if there could be a text message sent to patients who DNA their appointments informing them of the cost to the NHS like the hospital do.
We are still promoting our online services. We need 10% of our practice population and we still need another 70 patients to sign up to reach our target.

SK asked if it would be possible to have hand sanitizer on the way out of the surgery for patients to use, Shelley said she would look into this.

8. Finish
We suggested changing the time of the PRG meeting to 12-1pm in the future as this would suit our clinical staff better; no one thought this was a problem. Date for next PRG not arranged yet.
9. Thanks

Shelley thanked everyone for attending the meeting.
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